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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

The AGM was held on Monday, 3rd June, 2019, in the Conference Room, Testlands Hub, Green Lane, Southampton, Hampshire, commencing at 19.30 p.m.

Chair:

Chris Granger

Present:
Jackie Gibbings (JG)
Carol Williams (CW)

Miranda Ritchie (MR)


Sammi Parratt (SP)

Carey McCormick (CMcC)
Val Banks (VJB)
and 31 HNA Members and Parents of the Association

Meeting opened at 7.30 p m. and Acting Chair welcomed everyone 
	Item No.
	Item Minutes
	Action 
by:

	1
	APOLOGIES  

Received from Mandy Gerrard, Vice Chair, Beccy Evans, Chair of BNA, Lesley Bruton, Chair of GFNA, Sharon Appleton, Chair of WINL and Jo Coker, Website Administrator  
	

	2
	MINUTES OF MEETING

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 4th June, 2018, were taken as read, confirmed and signed as a true record. 
Proposed by Carol Williams, Officiating Secretary and seconded by Cathy Purnell, New Forest League
	

	3
	APPOINTMENT OF TELLERS
None required as no new nominations or special items
	

	4
	REPORTS
	

	4.1
	Acting Chair (Chris Granger)

CG read out her report – Appendix 1.  
Simon Stow, Weston Park Blades asked if any changes in respect of adding U10 and U11’s next year – CG confirmed that the new Committee would set programme for 2019 – 2020.
	

	4.2
	Honorary Treasurer (Jackie Gibbings)

JG’s report had been circulated prior to meeting. 
Nicky Parsons, Wavel queried why balance in account is so high and what we are aiming to keep.  JG confirmed that we use quite a lot of money in order to subsidise junior leagues, academies, bursaries, etc. and why we can keep  affilliations to £0 for juniors and £2 for adults.   Helen Glasgow, Spires, asked if money is invested.  JG confirmed monies held in three different accounts.  
CG wished to record thanks to JG for keeping the accounts running smoothly.
	

	4.3
	Fixtures Secretary’s Report 
No Report had been received covered under Acting Chairs report.
	

	4.4
	Officiating Secretary Report (Carol Williams)

CW’s report had been circulated prior to meeting.  No questions
	

	4.5
	Coaching Secretary 
CG explained that no report as we do not have a CDO as we use South Region.
	

	4.6
	Netball Development Officer (Carey McCormick)
Rose Johnstone introduced as the new NDCC. 
C.McC’s report had been circulated prior to the meeting.  No questions
	

	4.7
	Schools Report   (Samantha Parratt)
SP read out her report – Appendix 2 
Concern aired that schools do not want to enter National Schools as it is mainly private schools that take part.
	

	4.8
	League Reports

Reports from Basingstoke, Gosport & Fareham, Southampton and New Forest had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Late reports received from Wavel and Andover – Appendix 3
	

	4.9
	Website & Publicity Administrator (Jo Coker)

No Report had been received.  JC does a good job by keeping the website up to date
	

	4.9
	Academies (Fran Richards). 
Report from Academy Co-ordinator had been circulated prior to the meeting, 
	

	5.
	ADOPTION OF REPORTS

The Acting Chair asked that the Reports be adopted and this was proposed by Karen Ross from Basingstoke and seconded by Jenny Fisher from Swan
	

	6
	ADOPTION OF ACCOUNTS
The Honorary Treasurer had prepared the accounts for 2018 – 2019 and these were requested to be adopted.  Proposed by Sammi Parratt , Schools Representative and seconded by Karen Ross from Basingstoke.
	

	7
	 AFFILIATION FEES FOR 2018 – 2019
The Chair asked Honorary Treasurer to announce Affiliation Fees for 2019 – 2020.    As already mentioned these will remain the same as this year.
	

	8
	ADOPTION OF THE HAMPSHIRE NETBALL ASSOCIATION CONSTITUTION
HNA Constitution had been circulated to all Members with a few revisions, i.e. 

Page 2 under 6. Committee add Performance Secretary and amalgamate the Website and Publicity Administrator

Page 2 under 7.1 Annual General Meeting change to May

On every page add to footnote “Revised April, 2019”
As no objections had been received revisions adopted for 2019 – 2020 by show of hands - unanimous
	

	9
	ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE

No new nominations had been received.   Need a Disciplinary Secretary and Performance Administrator.  CG confirmed she was stepping down as Acting Chair and, as there had been no proposal for Chair, Carol Williams agreed to take on the roll with the understanding that she still undertakes her role as Officiating Secretary which is her passion.   As no objections CG thanked CW.  
	

	10
	SPECIAL ITEMS

No Special Items received 
	

	11
	PRESENTATON OF LEAGUE MEDALS
CW presented the league medals as attached - Appendix 4
	

	12
	DATE OF NEXT AGM
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​Date of next AGM confirmed as Monday, 12th May, 2020.
	


Meeting officially closed at 20.15 p.m. with thanks to all who attended.
Spires officially thanked Chris for all her support over the year.

Signed:  _______________________________   Dated:  ___________________________
APPENDIX 1
ACTING CHAIR’S REPORT
HNA have had a very positive season 2018-19. We have a new NDCC (Rose Johnston)  who joined us recently.

County Plan
The county plan is under review and will be completed in line with the South Plan. 
Membership remains consistent.

Competition
HNA continue to have successful Senior and Junior Leagues running with no problems. 
We have worked with HSC and all school competitions were supported with personnel and officials

Officiating
Carol Williams continues to work with officials as per her report.
Academies
This season the age groups for Academies has changed to 2 levels U15 and 1 U13 with many of our athletes being selected into franchises.  Academies have been co-ordinated by Fran Richards and a team of Coaches.

BTN and NN
Back to Netball and Netball Now continue to be run by the NDCC and NDO 
Hampshire Goalden Globes (HCG)

HGG which celebrates our volunteers will take place after the Netball World Cup 

Finance
HNA continues to support the development of the Academies.
All local leagues were offered courses for first aid and PCYP courses. 

Bursaries continue to be awarded in support of members undertaking courses

Website

Website is up and running and continues to be updated.

I would like to thank all members of the committee for their continued hard work this season and to wish them all the best for next season as I am stepping down as Chair.

Chris Granger

Acting Chair of HNA
APPENDIX 2
Hampshire Schools’ Netball Report

U19 National competition = 9 schools/colleges – 

Winners = Barton Peveril (first time winners), Runners Up Peter Symonds.

U19 Open competition = 7 schools with Peter Symonds entering 3 teams totalling 9 schools/colleges

Winners = Peter Symonds, Runners up = Itchen College

U16 National Competition = 9 schools. 

Winners = St Swithun’s. Runners up = KES

U14 National competition = 12 schools. 

Winners = St Swithun’s, Runners Up = KES

U19 Tournament Report.

U17-U21 section didn’t run, with Peter Symonds happy to enter their additional teams into the Open comp.

Sammi Parratt contacted Cary McCormick who said she would run a competition for the 2nd team and below college/ university teams later in the year.

Moving forward, we will try and target more schools and colleges to come to this event, work with Carey and Rose to try to increase colleges participation in this through the U19 participation festival 

U14 and U16 Tournament Reports 

We welcomed two new schools to the competition in Westgate and Calthorpe Park, and this year Brookfield entered both U16 and U14.

This competition was postponed on two Saturdays due to weather.  Event finally took place on Monday 3rd December at King Edward’s Southampton.  No charge for use of courts.

Moving forward, we will look to move the event back to a midweek.  Having the event on a Saturday has had a negative effect on the number of entries from state schools in particular and is a problem for private schools as it is hockey season.  Is was discovered that finding umpires was not a problem, especially if we have a whole day of netball.  We easily recruited 10 C award umpires and had to turn several away. This was at a considerable cost, which is unreasonable in the future, but could be subsidised- particularly if a school is willing to host the tournament for free. 

After the schools’ AGM we will advertise this to all schools in Hampshire and hope to see an improvement in the numbers at U14 and U16.  We will look to have a pool of umpires for this competition, the date of this is still to be determined

We will need to recruit for a new chair as the current chair is leaving the county, our AGM will be in the week beginning 24th June- Venue TBC. 

U19 tournament on Wednesday 6th Nov

U14 & U16 TBC, WB- Oct 14th 
APPENDIX 3

LEAGUE REPORTS

Andover

The winter season continues to be played indoors on a Thursday evening.  We were into our 2nd year of disruption of venues as the Andover Leisure centre was still being built, meaning matches were played across 4 different schools. This wasn’t ideal mainly from an umpiring point of view but we got through the season with minimum logistical problems. 

This year the winter league gained 4 new teams, which meant we had to expand from 3 divisions to 4 divisions. 3 of the teams were of a back to netball standard the other being mainly being players from Basingstoke. One of the back to netball teams entered was formed from the back to netball sessions we held in the summer. In total 25 teams entered the league.

We have been supporting a number of trainee umpires this year after running a C grade course in March 2018. We have struggled with the lack of mentors with the added pressure of venues. It wasn’t always easy to give the trainees the support they required. We have had two ladies passed their C Grade, Holly Buddle and Vikki Bealing. We are hoping a further 5 will be ready to take their tests by the end of the year.

We tried out a new scoresheet, which had a few gremlins to start with but the teams seemed to grasp the data entry and scoresheets are now being submitted within 24 hours of the end of the match.

The Andover Leisure centre was complete on 1 April 2019 and the committee members team’s road tested the courts in a fun tournament. The courts are superb and we look forward to playing there again in September.

We held an Easter tournament in April at the new leisure centre. This was a fun tournament and used fastnet rules and teams could dress in fancy dress. This was used as a fundraiser for the league. We had 12 teams take part and was brilliant fun.

Last summer we tested out walking netball. It was very well received, however we have yet to take this to the next stage and set up regular sessions.

We are going to be running back to netball sessions in the summer and hope to gain at least another team out of it.

Summer league starts this week. We have 14 teams entered, we are once again using this to train umpires and progress them towards their tests.

Andrea Westley
Chair
Andover & District Netball Association
Wavell
1. WINL recently held an EGM to discuss and vote on Wavell becoming an unaffiliated league. It was held at Wavell on the 2nd May and we had 2 England netball representatives (Emily St John & Eleanor Critchlow) give a presentation on the EN membership and talked about all the new things that EN are bringing in as part of the membership. It was important for the league that our teams/clubs/players/umpires received a balance of information in order to facilitate their vote whether we as a league remained affiliated to EN or move away. It also gave our clubs an opportunity to ask questions/air their concerns directly to EN. 
As a result of questions being asked that needed to be taken away for the answers it was decided that the vote would be delayed. 

Voting will take place over the 1st week of the summer league. 

2. WINL adult summer league commences on 3rd June, 64 teams entered, so fully to capacity. As a new rule for this summer any boys that have played in the junior league and are of correct age may participate in the adult summer league this year. 

3. As a league we could do with more mentors as we have so many umpires in training it is difficult to offer continuity and getting enough umpires ready to move up the divisions. We could also do with more qualified umpires for a Wednesday night as we had to re-shuffle some matches at the back end of the winter league to free up umpires.  

4. The junior league summer league has already begun and is full to capacity and some of these are new clubs not just additional teams of existing clubs. 

APPENDIX 4

PRESENTATION OF LEAGUE MEDALS

Medals were presented by Carol Williams to the following:

Juniors

Under 16

Winners
Weston park Blades
Runners-Up
Swan Sapphires
Under 14

Winners
Lymington 

Runners-Up
Spires
Under 13

Winners
Swan Aqua
Runners-Up
Weston Park Blades
Under 12 

Winners 
Fareham fireflys Lilac
Runners-Up
Weston Park Blades
Open League

Division 2

Winners
Shooting Stars 2

Runners-Up
Swan

Division 1

Winners
Shooting Stars

Runners Up
Dreams
